
Cradle-to-Career Data and Tools and Community
Engagement Advisory Boards Meeting

Date Report Issued: May 26, 2023
Attention: Members of Cradle-to-Career Data and Tools and

Community Engagement Advisory Boards
Subject: Summary of the P20W Data Set
Staff Contact: Marykate Cruz Jones, Chief of Strategic Initiatives and

Partnerships

At this meeting, the members of Cradle-to-Career’s (C2C) Data and Tools
Advisory Board and the Community Engagement Advisory Board will learn more
about information that will be included in the C2C P20W deidentified, linked
analytical data set. The purpose of this meeting is to provide Advisory Board
members with the information needed to develop informed recommendations
in advance of the fall Advisory Board meetings.

Requested Action:
After review and consideration of this table, which provides an overview of the
data points each partner will be providing, and this webpage, which provides
more detailed documentation about the data points, Advisory Board members
will ask questions of C2C Staff and data provider subject matter experts.

Background:
The process for suggesting additional data points is outlined in the C2C
Governance Manual on pages 31-34, with responsibility falling to the Data and
Tools Advisory Board. Specifically:

Through feedback provided in meetings, the Data and Tools Advisory Board
members will provide suggestions to the Governing Board and the Office,
including, but not limited to:
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https://c2c.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/sites/17/2022/12/Data-Elements-by-Provider.pdf
https://c2c.ca.gov/public-data-definitions/
https://c2c.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/sites/17/2023/02/C2C-Governance-Manual-2023-02-08.pdf
https://c2c.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/sites/17/2023/02/C2C-Governance-Manual-2023-02-08.pdf


● The usability, accessibility, and usefulness of dashboard
visualizations

● Operational tools
● Data points to include in centralized data sets

Based on feedback from the 2022 Advisory Board Governance Ad Hoc
Committee, this process includes an informational meeting:

Two months before the fall Advisory Board meeting, the Office will
convene a public meeting where Advisory Board members can learn
more about available data points and ask questions of the data providers
about additional information that might be useful to access through C2C.
This meeting would help to share information about data that are only
available through C2C’s data providers (Governance Manual, Section
Member Expectations and Responsibilities, page 33).

For this year’s meeting, to ensure that there is a shared understanding of the
more than 200 data points that are planned for the P20W data set, the Office
invited subject matter experts from the data providers to answer questions from
Advisory Board members.

Please see this table for an overview of the data points each partner will be
providing. This list includes the data points identified during the C2C planning
process, as well as 20 additional data points that were approved at the May 10,
2023 C2C Governing Board meeting related to teacher training and credentials.

You can also visit this page and follow this link to read more detailed
documentation about the data points.
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